
 
 

 

April 26, 2017  

 

  

Ms. Lynn Good, President & CEO 

Duke Energy 

550 South Tryon Street  

Charlotte, NC 28202 

 

Subject: Requesting a meeting to discuss a new partnership 

 

Dear Ms. Good, 

 

We, the undersigned leaders of North Carolina faith communities, request your 

assistance in creating a unique and cooperative partnership that would enable 

North Carolina’s faith-based organizations to adopt solar power in a way that also 

benefits Duke Energy, its customers and all North Carolinians.  

 

In this time of enormous challenges, we feel that this partnership is urgently 

needed. Earth Care and stewardship are an integral part of our purpose, and 

climate scientists’ increasingly dire warnings require that we contribute as much 

as possible, as quickly as possible, to help solve the climate crisis.  

 

As faith leaders we may not have unlimited financial resources, but we do have 

houses of faith with roof space and parking lots, and we have the eagerness to 

install solar power. We are at a disadvantage compared to for-profit businesses 

because we cannot utilize Federal tax incentives and have difficulty affording 

systems due to the significant upfront cost. 

  

It is in this regard that we have been working intensively with NC WARN and 

technical experts, and we would like to sit down with you to discuss some ideas 

that we have developed for this partnership.  

 

This collaboration will benefit all parties. It will allow faith organizations to 

acquire solar photovoltaic systems, save money on their electric bills and make a 

meaningful contribution to slowing climate change while there is still time. It will 



earn Duke Energy significant goodwill, provide valuable generation capacity and 

help you satisfy your renewable energy requirements under state law.  It will 

benefit Duke Energy employees, many of whom belong to congregations eager to 

go solar. And it will benefit other Duke Energy customers by greening their energy 

mix and reducing the need for rate increases to build expensive fossil-fuel power 

plants. It will also improve the state economy by creating jobs in North Carolina’s 

once growing solar industry.   

 

Imagine the public support that Duke Energy will enjoy for enacting such a 

positive program that will help in so many ways! 

 

In addition to the advantages listed above, we believe this program will be the 

beginning of a new, cooperative relationship among all parties who are dedicated 

to providing North Carolinians with good stewardship, a stable economy and 

clean, affordable power. 

 

We believe that NC WARN, in particular, is eager to move past contention and 

seize an opportunity for positive collaboration at this very important time. 

 

We would like to meet with you in Charlotte during the week of May 22 to discuss 

our ideas for this new collaboration. Please contact me about this at your earliest 

convenience. 

 

Sincerely,       

 
Rev. Dr. Rodney S. Sadler, Jr. 

Union Presbyterian Seminary, Charlotte 

NC NAACP Executive Committee Member 

5902 Marshbank Lane 

Charlotte, NC 28269 

Rsadler@upsem.edu 

919-225-8185 
 

Organizational endorsements 

Ministers’ Conference of Winston-Salem and Vicinity 

North Carolina NAACP 



Note: Affiliations below are for identification purposes only and do not imply 

organizational endorsement. 

 

Congregational Leaders 

Rev. Dr. Nancy Ellett Allison 

Holy Covenant United Church of Christ, 

Charlotte 

 

Rev. Choro Carla Antonaccio 

Chapel Hill Zen Center 

 

Rabbi Larry Bach 

Judea Reform Congregation, Durham 

 

Rev. Amantha Barbee 

Charlotte Clergy Coalition for Justice, 

Charlotte 

 

Rev. Dr. William J. Barber, II 

President, NC NAACP 

 

Pastor Joseph L. Barnes 

Greater Zion Holy Temple United Holy 

Church, High Point 

 

Rev. Willard Bass  

Green Street United Methodist Church, 

Winston-Salem 

 

Rev. Zenki Kathleen Batson 

Chapel Hill Zen Center 

 

Rev. Thom Belote 

The Community Church of Chapel Hill, 

Unitarian Universalist 

 

Rev. Carrie H. Bolton  

Body of Christ Christian Church 

(Disciples of Christ), Salisbury 

 

 

Rev. Leland Bond-Upson 

Piedmont Unitarian, Charlotte 

 

Rev. Kevin Brown 

Holy Comforter Episcopal Church, 

Charlotte 

 

Rev. Dr. Peter Brown 

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, 

Charlotte 

 

Steven Burleson 

Pastor for Youth and Young Adults  

Holy Covenant UCC, Charlotte 

 

Minister Robert Campbell 

Faith Tabernacle Oasis of Love Church, 

Chapel Hill 

 

Rev. Alvin Carlisle 

Winston-Salem 

 

Rev. Kelly Carpenter 

Green Street United Methodist Church, 

Winston-Salem 

 

Rev. Michael Carter 

Unitarian Universalist Congregation of 

the Swannanoa Valley, Black Mountain 

 

Rev. Cynthia Coble 

Holy Covenant UCC, Fayetteville 

 

Rabbi Mark Cohn 

Temple Emanuel of Winston-Salem 

 

 



Pastor Tembila Covington 

Second Vice-President 

Ministers’ Conference of Winston-Salem 

and Vicinity 

 

Rev. David Crispell  

Mt. Auburn UCC, Durham 

 

Rabbi Lucy Dinner  

Temple Beth Or, Raleigh 

 

Rev. Richard Edens  

United Church of Chapel Hill 

 

Pastor Michael A. Ellerbe 

New Beginnings Full Gospel Ministries, 

High Point 

 

Rabbi Jen Feldman 

Kehillah Synagogue, Chapel Hill 

 

Priest Mo Ferrell 

Chapel Hill Zen Center 

 

Pastor Roy L. Fitzgerald 

Gethsemane Baptist Church, High Point 

 

Bishop Todd Fulton 

Winston-Salem 

 

Rev. Donnie Garris 

United Missionary Baptist Association, 

Charlotte 

 

Rev. Curtis Gatewood 

Acting Executive Director, NC NAACP 

 

Rev. Dr. Judith Gooch 

United Church of Christ, Southport 

 

Rev. Carla Gregg-Kearns  

Good Shepherd United Church of Christ, 

Cary 

Rabbi Fred Guttman 

Temple Emanuel Greensboro  

 

Rev. Gregory Hairston 

Stokes County 

 

Rev. Steve Halsted 

Community UCC, Raleigh (retired) 

 

Rev. Hugh Hammond 

Piedmont Unitarian Universalist, 

Charlotte 

 

Rev. Patty Hanneman 

Unitarian Universalist Congregation of 

Hillsborough 

 

Rev. Amanda Hendler-Voss  

Land of the Sky UCC, Asheville 

 

Rev. Dian Jackson  

Mt. Zion United Church of Christ, 

Rockingham 

 

Rev. Esta Jarrett 

Canton Presbyterian Church 

 

Rev. Nelson Johnson 

Faith Community Church, Greensboro 

 

Rev. Dr. T.E. Kilgoe 

High Point 

 

Rev. Ben Johnston-Krase 

Farm Church, Durham 

 

Rev. Kenneth Kroohs 

Episcopal, High Point 

 

Rabbi Dr. Raachel Jurovics 

Yavneh: A Jewish Renewal Community, 

Raleigh 

 



Rev. Nathan King 

Trinity United Church of Christ, Concord 

 

Pastor Steve Knight  

Transform Network, Charlotte 

 

Rev. Ginger Lee 

Won Buddhism of North Carolina, 

Chapel Hill 

 

Pastor Brad Lilley 

Shekinah Glory Church, High Point 

 

Rev. Douglas Long  

Umstead Park UCC, Raleigh 

 

Pastor William V. Lucas  

First Chronicles Community Church, 

Durham 

 

Rev. Richard McCullen, Lead Pastor  

Missiongathering Christian Church, 

Charlotte 

 

Rev. Drew McIntyre 

Grace United Methodist Church, 

Greensboro 

 

Rev. Beth McKee-Huger 

Episcopal Diocese of North Carolina 

 

Rev. Melissa McQueen 

Many Voices: A Black Church Movement 

for Gay and Transgender Justice, 

Charlotte 

 

Rev. Dr. John Mendez 

Emanuel Baptist Church, Winston-Salem 

 

Pastor Ronnie Middlebrooks 

Bethany Baptist Church, High Point 

 

 

Rev. Ervin Milton  

Union Chapel UCC, Burlington 

 

Rev. Paul N. Milton 

Memorial United Methodist Church, 

High Point 

 

Rev. Tim Moore 

Sardis Baptist Church, Charlotte 

 

Rev. John Mouritsen 

Morning Star Lutheran Church, 

Matthews 

 

Rev. Lisa Mullen 

Director of Christian Education 

Kernersville Moravian Church 

 

Rev. Pat Phelan 

Chapel Hill Zen Center 

 

Rev. Mark Pickett  

First Christian UCC, Burlington 

 

Rev. LeDayne McLeese Polaski 

Baptist Peace Fellowship &  

Executive Director, BPFNA ~ Bautistas 

por la Paz, Charlotte 

 

Rev. Philip Raines 

Winston-Salem Friends Meeting  

 

Bishop Tonyia M. Rawls 

The Freedom Center for Social Justice, 

Charlotte 

 

Rev. Glencie Rhedrick 

United Missionary Baptist Association, 

Charlotte 

 

Rev. Jerry Rhyne 

Holy Covenant UCC, Charlotte 

 



Rev. Marion Rhyne 

Holy Covenant UCC, Charlotte 

 

Rev. Karen Richardson Dunn 

Creation Justice Network/UCC Southern 

Conference 

 

Chaplain Amy Rio 

Salem College, Winston-Salem 

 

Rev. Colleen Samson  

Bethany United Church of Christ, 

Claremont 

 

Rev. Craig Schaub 

Parkway United Church of Christ, 

Winston-Salem 

 

Rev. Jimmy Scott 

New Beginnings Full Gospel Ministries, 

High Point 

 

Rev. Nancy Sehested 

Circle of Mercy Congregation, Asheville 

 

Pastor Andrew Shipley  

Missiongathering Christian Church 

Disciples of Christ Charlotte 

 

Rabbi Eric Solomon  

Beth Meyer Synagogue, Raleigh 

 

Rev. Jenny Shultz-Thomas 

Community United Church of Christ, 

Raleigh 

 

Rev. Stephen M. Smith  

Episcopal Church of the Holy Spirit, 

Greensboro 

 

 

 

Rev. Dr. T. Anthony Spearman 

President, NC Council of Churches 

 

Rector Helen Svoboda-Barber  

St. Luke's Episcopal Church, Durham 

 

Rev. Frank Thomas 

Mt. Zion Baptist Church, High Point 

 

Rev. Diane Tugel 

Holy Covenant UCC, Waxhaw 

 

Rev. Mark Ward 

Unitarian Universalist Congregation of 

Asheville 

 

Rev. Sharon Wheeler  

Elon Community Church UCC, Burlington 

 

Rev. Dr. Peter Wherry 

Mayfield Memorial Missionary Baptist 

Church, Charlotte 

 

Rev. Jason Williams 

Hood Memorial Christian Church, Dunn 

 

Pastor Robert Williams 

Williams CME Church, High Point 

 

Rev. Chrissy Williamson 

Myers Park Baptist, Charlotte 

 

Rev. Nina Wynn 

United Methodist Church, Charlotte 

 

Rev. Rebecca Yarbrough 

St. Alban's Episcopal Church, Davidson 

 

Rev. Victoria Yeghoyan 

Empower Haitian Women, Charlotte 

 



Other Religious Leaders 

 

Bill Allen 

Parkway UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

Dr. Landy Anderton 

White Memorial Presbyterian and New 

Hope Buddhist Sangha, Raleigh 

 

Dan R. Ariail 

Winston-Salem Friends Meeting 

 

Ben Barnes 

Nashville United Methodist Church 

 

John Barnes, CEO 

Rebuilding Broken Places Community 

Development Corp., Goldsboro 

 

Susan Barmer 

First Presbyterian, Roanoke Rapids 

 

Rachael Bliss 

First Congregational UCC, Asheville 

 

Karen Bringle 

First Unitarian Universalist Church of 

Charlotte 

 

Christy Brooks 

Judea Reform Congregation, Durham 

 

Ron and Nancy Bryant 

Christ Episcopal Church, Albemarle 

 

Kerry Bullock-Ozkan 

Episcopal Church of the Advocate, 

Chapel Hill 

 

Linda Burke 

First Congregational UCC, Asheville 

 

Maryann Crea 

Minister to the Community  

Immaculate Conception Catholic Church, 

Durham 

 

Pat Eisenach 

Parkway UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

Hank Elkins 

Peace and Justice Committee Member  

Chapel Hill Friends 

 

Angie Forde  

Assistant for Mission & Outreach 

St. Martin's Episcopal Church, Charlotte 

 

Rick Frazier 

Wentz Memorial UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

Bobi Gallagher 

Social Justice Ministry 

Holy Infant Catholic Church, Durham 

 

Beverly Gasker 

Parkway UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

Laura Gilliom, ECO Committee Co-Chair  

The Community Church of Chapel Hill 

Unitarian Universalist 

 

Wendy Glen 

Our Lady of Mercy Catholic Church, 

Winston-Salem 

 

Robert Grove, Convener  

Covenant Community Church, Raleigh 

 

Toni Hagerman, Program Coordinator  

Galilee Ministries of East Charlotte 

 



John Hilpert, Lay Leader 

Covenant Community Church, Raleigh 

 

Helen Holt 

Creation Care Chair 

St. John's Episcopal Church, Wake Forest 

 

Mac Hulslander 

Lay Minister  

Covenant Community Church, Raleigh 

 

Lib Hutchby  

Pullen Memorial Baptist Church, Raleigh 

 

Rachel Hutto 

Stewardship Committee Chair 

College Park Church, Greensboro 

 

Maria Teresa Jones 

Wentz Memorial UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

Regina Jones 

Parkway UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

James Kantor 

Temple Beth Or, Raleigh 

 

Kathy Kaufman 

Social Action Chair 

Kehillah Synagogue, Chapel Hill 

 

Joseph Kiser 

LGBTQ Coordinator 

Holy Covenant UCC, Charlotte 

 

Anne Lafferty 

First Presbyterian, Charlotte 

 

Ron Martin-Adkins 

First Congregational UCC, Asheville 

 

Ann McLain 

Parkway UCC, Winston-Salem 

Richard Meier 

Baha'i Faith, Charlotte 

 

William McNeil, Convener 

Environmental Stewardship Greensboro 

 

Jean Miller  

Environmental Stewardship Chair  

Good Shepherd UCC, Cary 

 

Janice Nelligan 

Parkway UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

Barb Nicklas 

Parkway UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

Gus Preschle, Environmental Advocate 

Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of 

Winston-Salem 

 

Elder Crystal Rook 

Winston-Salem First 

 

Andrew & Annette Shoop 

Holy Covenant UCC, Charlotte 

 

Elder Gary Simpson  

Pittsboro Presbyterian Church, Pittsboro 

 

Dr. Gary Smith 

Justice in a Changing Climate Chair 

Community UCC, Raleigh 

 

Stephanie Smith 

ECO Committee Co-Chair  

Community Church of Chapel Hill 

Unitarian Universalist 

 

Allison Spooner 

College Park Baptist, Greensboro 

 

Peggy Taylor 

Parkway UCC, Winston-Salem 



 

Drs. George & Carole Troxler 

Elon Community UCC 

 

Josie Walker 

Wentz Memorial UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

Rebecca Wall 

Parkway UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

Bob Weickert  

Environmental Stewardship Chair  

St. Thomas More Catholic Church, 

Chapel Hill 

 

Joni Yoder 

Parkway UCC, Winston-Salem 

 

 

 

 


